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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Tariff Filing of Evergy ) 
Metro, Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri Metro  ) Case No. ET-2023-0251 
Pursuant to 20 CSR 4240-3.155   ) Tracking No. JE-2023-0131 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 COMES NOW, Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and submits its 

Staff Recommendation in this matter and in support thereof respectfully states  

as follows: 

 1. On February 14, 2023, the Commission issued an Order Suspending 

Tariff Sheet and Directing Filing (“Order”) in this matter, which ordered Staff to file its 

recommendation no later than May 31, 2023.  Filed concurrently herewith, in 

memorandum form, is Staff’s recommendation, which is incorporated herein  

by reference. 

 2. As discussed in detail in the accompanying Staff recommendation 

memorandum, Staff recommends that the Commission issue an order (1) approving the 

tariff sheet that is the subject of this proceeding1 (Tariff Tracking No. JE-2023-0131), 

after being corrected to reflect the correct sheet numbering (see footnote below), to go 

into effect for service on and after June 12, 2023, and (2) that the Commission further 

order Evergy to file a public version of the data required by 20 CSR 4240-3.155(4). 

    

                                            
1 PSC MO No. 7, 15th Revised Sheet No. 31A canceling 14th Revised Sheet No. 31A. It should be noted 
that the tariff sheet filed by EMM incorrectly identified it as PSC MO No. 7, 15th Revised Sheet No. 31A 
canceling 14th Original Sheet No. 31A. (Emphasis added) 
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 WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits its Staff Recommendation and prays 

the Commission issue such orders as it deems just and reasonable under  

the circumstances. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Jeff Keevil 
Jeff Keevil 
Deputy Counsel   

 Missouri Bar No. 33825 
       Attorney for the Staff of the 
       Missouri Public Service Commission 
       P. O. Box 360 
       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 526-4887 (Telephone) 
       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 

jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov (e-mail)  
 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to counsel of record as reflected on the certified 
service list maintained by the Commission in its Electronic Filing Information System on 
this 31st day of May 2023. 
 

/s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 

 


